MINUTES OF PLANNING SUB-COMMITTEE

held at Millennium Centre at 7pm on Wednesday 21st October 2015
Parish Councillors present:  Clive Tompkins, Roger Carnell, Dennis Smith, Janet Wilson, Barbara Cleasby, Mandy Hutchings and Shirley Northwood.

Also present: District & County Councillor Alistair Dewhirst.

Apologies received from Roger Farrell and Barbara Calland.

There were no planning applications to discuss this evening, but all Councillors were present to meet with Iestyn John and his client Robert Tizzard for discussing proposals for development of land off Blackstone Road/Conniford Lane.  

Iestyn John has provided his summary of the discussions (see attached 4 sheets), and I have checked the matters he has listed against my notes taken that evening and it seems like all matters discussed have been listed.

These are a few other things from my notes:

Parish Councillors asked if Iestyn on behalf of his client had approached Teignbridge District Council yet, to which they replied they had not, but were hoping to shortly. Councillors advised them that this would be prudent, and reminded them that this area would be an “exception site”.
The possible 8 affordable houses would be in a block.

The highways issue was a big concern to Councillors, who explained that all junctions out of the village in and around that area could not take additional traffic in its present state.

Following on from the traffic situation, the number of parking spaces per property was raised, because Councillors stated how they did not wish to encourage on-street parking. 

Grange Architects are the firm being used for their drawings.  Cllr. Dewhirst asked if we could keep a copy of the layout plan, but they did not have a spare copy with them.  He asked if he could take a photo of such plan, but Mr. Tizzard did not want to allow this, because he said that in view of the discussions tonight, it was apparent that certain things would change.  
Iestyn John and Robert Tizzard thanked Councillors for meeting with them, and would seek a further meeting when they had further developments/plans.

These discussions concluded at 8.05

When Councillors were on their own again, Cllr. Dewhirst advised them that it was really important to proceed with our Neighbourhood Plan, using Abbotskerswell Parish Council as an example, who after having been in what seemed like positive discussions with a developer found themselves in a situation where without a completed neighbourhood plan the developer changed the number of properties to be built.  

*   *   *   *

Mr. Andy Burton, M.D. of Devon Tree Services at Little Acre, Ipplepen, then spoke with Councillors and asked for advice about making a permanent dwelling application to make legal what is on site, as he had been advised to do so by the Enforcement Officer who had recently visited the yard.   He has had an employee living in a caravan on site for approx. 3 years, who is now paying Council tax, has a wheelie bin etc. 

Devon Tree Services have been at this site since 2002 and have erected barns to replace the old buildings.  Due to many break-ins they now wish to have someone living on site for security.  The firm employs 15 local people.
Councillors advised that a building along the lines of a log-cabin would be acceptable – it ties in with the “wood” business, and it could be stated on any planning application that it would be removed if the business ceased.  (It was felt that this type of building is not the same as someone wanting to try and build a mansion and use the business as an excuse ! )

Mr.Burton thanked Councillors for their advice, and confirmed that a relevant planning application would be forthcoming in due course.

Discussions concluded at 8.35pm
*    *    *    *

HIGHWAYS MATTERS:   With the majority of Councillors present, Councillor Smith spoke about the works which have been in discussion for a long time now at the end of Clampitt Road adjoining the A381.  
To proceed with these works we now need a HIGHWAYS EXPLORATORY INSPECTION by S.W.H. Civils to find out where the pipes are at Clampitt Road, and the relevant form has to be sent in to book this inspection.

Cllr. Smith proposed that this be done.  Proposal seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Wilson and carried unanimously.   
Action:  Cllr. Smith to send off the required paperwork.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm  
Signed :  S.P.N.

